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Senator O’Brien asked: — I understand that there were meetings about the Murrumbateman bypass involving Mr Robert Bain and the New South Wales RTA at the end of 1995 and that the Commonwealth Department of Transport had some involvement in those discussions.

Does the department have records of such meeting or meetings on file?
I understand that the then minister, Mr Sharp, decided to provide funding for an investigation of possible routes — you mentioned that earlier, I think, Mr Cory — in early 1996.  

Can you check the exact date for me?

I want to know if, at that time, Mr Sharp or his office asked the department to undertake the review that took place.  Was the department recommending that this work be done following the discussions with Mr Bain?  Was the department and the minister or his office in general agreement with the review of the corridor options or was it the RTA that wanted that review?

The money in the road funding package in the 1996-97 budget would have provided for that review, and that study introduced 10 possible routes, including eight to the west of Murrumbateman.  We are going to get some details about that.  Also, in 1996 the RTA conducted a value management study with the community and government agencies.  Was that part of Mr Sharp’s review process and did the Commonwealth have a part in that?  I assume it was a Road Traffic Authority initiative from New South Wales.  Does the Commonwealth know why the RTA was carrying out that work?

Answer:

The Department of Transport and Regional Services records indicate that no detailed studies were carried out in relation to any proposals for a Murrumbateman bypass on the Barton Highway prior to early 1996.  In 1996 the Roads and Traffic Authority carried out a Value Management Review, based on a Value Management Study Meeting held on 5 and 6 June 1996, which was attended by Departmental representatives.  It appears that the RTA initiated the study.  Records show that the Department had agreed to fund this study in its 1995/96 allocations.  Therefore this work would have commenced prior to Mr Sharp becoming Minister for Transport and Regional Development.

The Department’s records do not indicate any discussions in 1995 or 1996 between the Department, Mr Sharp, or his predecessor the Minister for Transport, the Hon Laurie Brereton MP, and Mr Robert Bain.


